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“The only person who is educated is the one who has 
learned how to learn and change.” ~ Carl Rogers 
 
We hope you had a welcome change of pace over the holiday break and 
some time together without having to balance learning from home with 
other demands. 

Return to school roadmap for Term 4 
 
In Term 4, where stay-at-home rules are still in place but high          
community vaccination and low transmission conditions are met,       
students will return to school in a staggered approach for prioritised    
cohorts, with no mingling or on-site activities. 
 
Students will return to face-to-face learning with NSW Health-approved 
COVID-safe Level 3 plus settings on school sites in the following order 
as announced by the Premier on 30 September: 
 
· From 18 October 2021: Preschool, Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 12 
 
· From 25 October 2021: All remaining Year groups 
 
The return to school roadmap is subject to change depending on new 
information expected through the Public Health Order and additional 
advice from NSW Health.  
 
 
 

Term 4 returned with Learning from Home 
 
As our school is in an LGA that was still under stay-at-home rules we continued to 
learn from home at the start of Term 4. The staff are looking forward to seeing our   
students and have been planning for the return to face-to-face learning  
 
We know we are all excited about the freedoms available to those who are fully       
vaccinated in NSW but we ask every family to be vigilant with COVID restrictions and 
health recommendations to ensure your child’s safe return to school. 
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Student Attendance 
 
Students who do not return to school in line with the staggered start are marked as absent and our    
normal processes for non-attendance will be followed. They will be marked as absent and a medical  
certificate will need to be provided. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/wellbeing-week-11-15-october-2021/helpful-tips-
for-returning-to-school#Helpful1 
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Return to school 
 
The Department of Education Website have information and 
resources to assist students and families with the return to face 
to face learning. Included in the resources are wellbeing tips 
and many resources can be downloaded. This is updated daily 
and can be located at the below  address: 
 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/
guidelines-for-families  
 

NOTE: As of the 18th October the Public Health Order will be updated and mask will    
only be required for indoors. 
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Revised bell times and playground areas 
 
To meet health and Safety COVID restrictions at school, we have implemented varied bell times.      
Students will have staggered recess and lunch breaks and cohorts will be designated particular areas 
in the playground. Students will enter the blocks via western doors and exit via eastern doors 

      Finishing time for Mondays  
      Year 9 & 10 at 2.45pm 

Year 11 at 2.55pm 
    Year 7 & 8 at 3.00pm 



 

6 

The Redgum                                                                                                                                       Issue  1  Term 4,  15 October 2021  

Health and safety  
 
Please do not send your child to school if they are sick. Either keep them at home if they are even   
slightly unwell, and if concerned, have your child tested for COVID. If they attend school and are     
showing flu like symptoms we will be calling you to collect your child from school. Please inform us if 
your child is being tested for COVID-19. As a community we need to look after each other. The best way 
to do this at this time is to stay away if unwell. 
 
• All students and staff must wear masks 
• Please encourage your child to continue to practice safe hygiene whilst at school.  
• Encourage your child to bring a reusable water bottle to use at the bottle filling stations    
• Day cleaning’ will still occur throughout until further notice. This will include: 
 
 

            -  additional programmed cleaning of bathrooms  
-  cleaning of various touch points, taps and basins   

            -  replenishing supplies (soap, paper towels etc)  
            -  disinfecting and cleaning of bubblers 

-   cleaning and disinfecting frequently used high-touch surfaces, external balustrades        
     and internal stairwell handrails at regular intervals throughout the day with a detergent   
     solution or detergent/ disinfectant wipes. 

 

  
 
 

Wednesday Sport 
 

To assist with Level 3 and Level 3+ restrictions and to reduce the number of students utilising the 
changerooms on a Wednesday, we will allow students to wear PE uniform on a Wednesday. This is  
ONLY until we are reclassified as Level 2.  We do understand it is not ideal for students to remain in 
sweaty PE uniforms after sport but we feel this is the best solution at this time. ALL students who have 
TEC and or Practical lessons on a Wednesday, MUST bring and wear their school leather shoes during 
these lessons. 

 
School Gym 

 
Year 12 students can book in gym sessions via trybookings, from 7:30 - 8:30am every morning from 
11th October - 5th November, with the following conditions. They must be double vaccinated, book their 
session via trybookings, QR code into the gym and maximum 15 students are allowed to book at any 
time. From the 5th November, it will go back to Gym members only and we will have a Google       
Classroom set up for booking purposes and staff to contact students. 
 
Vaccinations for students aged 12 years and over 

 
Young people aged 12 years and over are eligible to receive the COVID-19 vaccination. You can book in 
your children for Pfizer now, or Moderna where indicated there is availability. Vaccination appointments 
are available at more than 3,000 locations across NSW, including GPs and pharmacies. More            
appointments will become available as supply increases, so keep checking for new appointments in 
coming weeks.  

Please note this is on top of our regular daily cleaning. 
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Public Transport 
 
One of our biggest concerns is the mingling of students across year groups on the way to and from 
school on the school bus. Please encourage your child to wear a face mask and follow the guidelines 
provided by NSW Transport in relation to Covid safe travel. With the weather becoming warmer it may 
be a good opportunity to have your child choose a healthier way of getting to school. If it is feasible, 
your child may walk or ride their bike to school rather than catching the bus. 
 
Hillsbus school services will recommence from Monday 18 October 2021. From this date, Hillsbus will 
also recommence School Term timetables for all public routes for students who use public routes to 
school. Finally, from the 18th October route 610X peak extensions from/to Kellyville will be curtailed to 
operate between Castle Hill and the City, and there are minor timing changes to routes: 602X, 607X, 
610X, 611, 612X, 613X, 614X, 615X, 616X, 619, 620X, 622, 642X and 652X. Schools which are      
directly affected by any of these changes have been informed with new school advice sheets. 

Glenwood High School’s NAPLAN results have shown that our 
students are continuing to perform well in literacy and           
numeracy. These results provide us with valuable data and are 
an important diagnostic tool. The data obtained enables us to 
identify collective and individual strengths and weaknesses in 
student learning and progress, leading to the development of 
effective teaching and learning programs that directly cater for 
the needs of our students. In numeracy, our school average is 
consistently better than the results for both similar and state 
averages. Strategies such as the Numeracy Connect classes 
are being utilised to assist students to improve their numeracy 
skills. Mapping numeracy skills across all KLA’s is another 
strategy that enables teachers to explicitly teach numeracy in 
all subjects.  

Results for literacy demonstrate that students are achieving at or above expected growth in the        
domains of reading, writing, grammar and punctuation. Additionally, our school is above the state     
average across all domains and is on par with statistically with similar school groups (SSSG). As a 
school we continue to focus on implementing a range of ongoing support programs to improve literacy 
skills. Strategies that the school has implemented have included the use of two specialist literacy 
teachers to assist a range of Key Learning Areas to insert targeted comprehension and writing       
strategies into their curriculums. The English faculty has also adopted a broader wide-reading program 
targeting years 7-10. The program includes student and teacher conferences, with targeted questions, 
that aims to promote enjoyment of reading and further students’ comprehension skills.  
 

Years 7 and 9 NAPLAN results have been posted home. If you have not received these please contact 
the office. 

Assessments  
 
Term 4 is the busy term for assessment and reporting. The following times are reminders of when year 
groups are doing their assessment period 
 
-Year 10 assessment weeks 3 and 4 
-Year 9 assessment weeks 4 and 5 
-Year 7 & 8 assessment weeks 6 and 7 

GHS NAPLAN 
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Year 12 HSC Preparation with Level 3+ restrictions. 
 
To assist our students with their preparation for the HSC our school has offered a number of               
opportunities for students to access their teachers and lessons. Each subject, has scheduled lessons 
with their teacher. Teachers also set HSC preparation work for students to complete in the                   
non-scheduled periods.  
 
Connect Education an outside provider has been employed by the school to run HSC workshops for a 
range of subjects. These run as an incursion. Students register their intention to attend these sessions.  
 
Year 12 students have been given the opportunity to set up study bubbles on site. Study bubbles occur 
outside of set class times and Connect Education Workshop sessions and have to be pre-booked.     
Level 3 Plus school COVID restrictions apply: 
 
• No more than 5 per study bubble group 
• One person in the bubble is to make the booking, and list the other 4 students in the bubble. 
• Students cannot mix, or swap into other bubbles. 
• All students must sign in using the QR Code School Check In  
• Masks must be worn when onsite, both indoors and outdoors. 

 

Year 12 Save the Date!  

We are hoping that by mid-December we will have received confirmation about the Year 12 Formal, as 
well as the Department of Education’s level-appropriate advice on Year 12 graduation ceremonies. In 
the meantime, Year 12 have been provided with the following days to save on their calendars:  

Year 12 Graduation - Tuesday 14.12.21  

Year 12 Formal – Thursday 16.12.21  

We hope that these events will be able to occur, though they may be subject to restriction. It would be 
wonderful to farewell this amazing group of people in the best possible way. We are keeping our       
fingers crossed.  

As we are a Level 3+ school, from 18.10.21, Year 12 have “full access to school sites for study,        
wellbeing and HSC preparation. All other activities must comply with current Public Health Orders”. The 
school has implemented numerous initiatives to assist with HSC preparations throughout the term.    
Further to this, double vaccinated teachers may choose to arrange for their class to come on site for a 
preparation lesson. These would occur in selected scheduled periods and will not override  existing   
initiatives. Class teachers will be communicating with their classes regards this. When on site, Year 12 
must follow strict COVID-19 protocols, which incorporate the relevant Public Health Order.  
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Year 12 2022 
 
This term our Year 11 students begin their Higher School Certificate studies in earnest. All class work 
and assessment from day 1 of Term 4 contributes to the successful award of the HSC. Some students 
are taking up the challenge of Extension courses. All Year 11 must maintain their focus and work hard 
right to the end of Term 3 2022 in the lead up to those important external examinations. To commence 
the term Year 11 students had an invaluable HSC Information morning which gave them all important 
insight into approaching the HSC for success and an outline of NSW Education Standards Authority’s 
(NESA) HSC policy. Thank you to Ms Fluerant, Ms Votano, Ms Powter and Ms Jones for this         
presentation. The Glenwood High School assessment policy and procedures is available on the school’s 
website. All students need to be abreast of these requirements. Some students have requested 
‘dropping’ subjects. This needs to be discussed with the DP and in some extenuating circumstances, 
students may apply to the relevant deputy to request to alter their pattern of study. This will be              
considered on a case by case basis, evidence must be provided and not until after the first semester  
reports are issued. At Glenwood High School we strongly recommend a minimum of 12 units to be   
studied in the HSC year. This provides a number of safeguards for students pursuing an ATAR, and   
allows room for error as the ATAR is calculated on the best 10 units, including English. NESA statistics 
have shown that students who do 12 units of study achieve higher HSC and ATAR results.  

Communication Platforms  
 
Parents are reminded to join our Facebook page, ensure their email address is registered with the 
school and refer to our school website regularly to access the latest information. Communication is      
extremely important, particularly in this current time when arrangements are changing daily as our      
students return to face to face learning. 
 
YR 7-11 students leaving at the end of this year 
 
If your child is not returning to Glenwood High next year, please follow the steps below;  
 
• Send an email to glenwood-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au and confirm if your child's last day and         

where they will be going. i.e home schooling, moving to another school, tertiary education,             
apprenticeship, employment or moving overseas. 

• Finalise any outstanding school fees  
• Return any outstanding text or library books  
 
 
Your assistance will greatly assist office staff and be much appreciated. 

HSC student advice 
 
 We know our students and staff have worked hard for the HSC. The safety of our students and staff   
remains of utmost importance. This year extra arrangements are in place to ensure that any disruption 
due to COVID-19 will have minimal impact on HSC exams. Our school has put in place a number of  
contingencies to help ensure that exams run as smoothly as possible. The exams have been scheduled 
and our school has arrangements in place for exams to proceed as planned. It is important that          
students review their timetable and plan well so they turn up for their exams on time, healthy and      
rested. Any student with a pre-existing condition, that presents similarly to flu-like symptoms, should be 
planning now and speak to their doctor/GP. The GP can provide a medical certificate ahead of the     
exams to nsure they are not sent home. If on the day of the exam your child feels unwell with flu-like 
symptoms, they should stay home and get tested. HSC students are prioritised for COVID-19 test     
results. It’s important to note that all students will be asked if they are well before entering exam rooms. 
We want all our students to sit their exams but sometimes things happen. If your child is unwell and 
misses their exam, contact the school. Students who are unwell will be eligible for the illness and      
misadventure provision with NESA. If there are any changes to exam arrangements we will             
communicate with HSC students through the school email account or via phone. This will be the only 
source of communication for these types of notifications. If in doubt, please call the school. We wish all 
our students well in the  upcoming exams. 
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 GLENWOOD HIGH SCHOOL CAPTAINS AND VICE CAPTAINS 2022 

It is with great pleasure that we can announce the new Glenwood High School Captains and            
Vice-Captains for 2022: 
 
Captains:  Mackenzie D and Michael W 
 
Vice-Captains: Bailey H and Tara W 
 
This year, it was pleasing to see so many students from within the Prefect body nominating for these 
important positions. During the rigorous interview process, each of the candidates demonstrated a 
strong commitment to the values of our school and a positive vision for the future. Whilst there were 
only four successful candidates, at the end of the day it was inspirational to see the way that everyone 
has embraced the call to duty and service. 
 
We also thank our outgoing Captains and Vice-Captains for modelling the servant leadership that has 
steered our school community across a challenging year. 
 
Your new Captains and Vice-Captains will be working with the Prefect team to strengthen relationships 
and share their vision for the future of our school across the coming weeks and months. Keep an eye 
out for further news on our social media platforms and in the school newsletter. 
 
Mrs Therese Pearce 
Prefect Co-ordinator 

 School Captains  2022      Vice-Captains 2022 
       Mackenzie D &  Michael W               Tara W & Bailey H   
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House Captains 2022 
House Captains 2022 

Leadership is about the art of motivating, influencing, and directing people so that they work together to 
achieve the goals of a team or broader organisation. It’s important for students to experience leadership 
opportunities during their schooling, to learn the art of building relationships within teams, defining     
identities, and achieving tasks effectively. It also provides an opportunity to learn to identify and display 
effective communication and interpersonal skills. Developing sound leadership qualities contributes    
towards a student’s preparation for life. 

Student leadership at Glenwood High School truly reflects the quality of students we have in our school. 
After a very rigorous process including a written application and a zoom interview the following students 
were successful in being selected as House Captains for 2022. We would like to congratulate them all 
and are confident that this dynamic team will make an impact. 

Caitlyn, Thomas, Kavin, Hayley, Gurasees, Kiara, Sarah, Swara, Jaspreet, Banuja, Senuja,  
SimarJabez, Sharan, Aryan, Lulu, 



 

12 

The Redgum                                                                                                                               Issue 1  Term  4,   15 October  2021 

Sneak Peek 

 

Our students have been very creative in their on- line learning. Below is a sneak peek into what they 
have achieved. 

LOTE 
 
" Language students have started a new unit called -La Vie Scolaire- and they were practicing their   
stationary objects by talking and demonstrating what is in their pencil case i.e. Dans ma trousse il y 
a...as well as what they will be reading on holidays! "  
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PASS 
 
Year 10 PASS have created Digital Scrapbooks to record their lessons  
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Photography 
 
Year 9 Photography have taken the opportunity during lockdown to explore some special effects using 
Photoshop. Making themselves disappear, objects levitate and multiple images retreating! 
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Online Learning Reflection 
 

In Term 3, students in Years 7 to 10 were scheduled to       
complete their Mid-Year Reflection, utilising their published    
Semester 1 report. These reflections provide the opportunity for 
students to reflect on their progress; both with their academic 
development and application, and identify areas for growth and 
improvement moving forward. Students would also be assisted 
in this process by executive staff, year advisors, assistant year 
advisors, and student leadership groups including the SRC, 
Prefects, House Captains and MATES. However, with the     
transition to learning from home taking the duration of Term 3, 
this program was not able to run in its usual form. As such, the 
PBL Team has implemented a revised format; the Online  
Learning Reflection.  

Coming into Term 4, there is ample           
opportunity for students to take some time to 
reflect on their learning over the course of 
Term 3, especially considering they have 
spent the entire term learning from home. 
Students have progressed in their academic 
learning, however there’s no doubt there 
were obstacles. As well as this, students 
have enhanced their skills as independent 
learners exponentially during this time, so it’s 
important to recognise this as well. With 
online learning continuing in Term 4 for the 
first few weeks, and then a transition back to 
face to face learning, it’s important students 
can take the time to reflect and think about 
the areas or skills they need to improve on 
before moving into this next term. 

Students in Years 7 to 10 complete the 
Online Learning Reflection during their    
Period 1 class this Monday (11th October). 
Students were able to access and complete 
the document through their year group 
Google Classroom, where they submitted it 
upon completion. Having the opportunity to 
then dialogue with their teachers as to how 
they had progressed with their learning last 
term, what areas they found they needed to 
still improve on, and the goals they had for 
Term 4, proved meaningful for both         
students and teachers. 
 

Yours in positivity, 
The PBL Team 
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The Specialised Learning Hub Student of the Week 
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Glenwood High School Library are now on Instagram. Please make sure like us to keep up to date 
with all our new books being added to our Library collection and what’s happening in and around the 

Library. Add us; Glenwoodhslibrary 

Return to school after lockdown procedures 

 

Due to the health directive that year groups are not allowed to mingle, we will NOT be opening the 
library before school, after school nor at recess or lunchtimes when students return to school after 

lockdown.  
 

TO BORROW: 
 

You can still borrow books however utilising the Click and Collect system. Students are encouraged 
to go on to Oliver through the DET Student Portal and find the title of the books that they would like to 

borrow, and send an EMAIL to: www.glenwoodhighschoollibrary@gmail.com.  
 

The books will then be delivered to your classroom during the day.  
 

TO RETURN: 
 

The returns box will be placed at the front of the library for ease of drop off when you have finished 
with them. 

http://www.glenwoodhighschoollibrary@gmail.com
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STUDENTS STILL CAN BORROW BOOKS FROM 

OUR LIBRARY 

 

Please log into Wheelers and borrow the e-Books as below. There are more instructions below on the 
Quick Links to Oliver  

QUICK LINKS on  OLIVER NEWS PAGE 

Checkout these useful links on the OLIVER Library page:  
https://oliver43.library.det.nsw.edu.au/oliver/home/news  

HAVE YOU SEEN OUR NEWS PAGE ON OLIVER LIBRARY? 
https://oliver43.library.det.nsw.edu.au/oliver/home/news 

https://oliver43.library.det.nsw.edu.au/oliver/home/news
https://oliver43.library.det.nsw.edu.au/oliver/home/news
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INSTAGRAM Posts you might have missed 

Glenwoodhslibrary 

 

LIBRARY LESSONS FOR YEAR 7 

 

Please ensure you are checking Google Classroom for your Library Lessons each fortnight. Any ques-
tions or queries, please contact Ms Silk or Ms Wardlaw your Teacher/Librarians. 
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New Books into the Library 

 

In the past two weeks we have received a delivery of new books to the library for your reading      
pleasure. I’m sure there is something for everyone. We are also happy to take requests, please email 
Ms Wardlaw or Ms Silk. 
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